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NEER Business Meeting minutes

April 3, 2009

Salem Waterfront Hotel, Salem, MA
The business meeting for the Spring 09 conference convened in the Maritime Ballroom at the Salem Waterfront Hotel after the last talk on Friday afternoon at 5pm.

The Secretary (Tay Evans, MA DMF) and Treasurer (Ed Dettmann, USEPA) gave brief reports:
Secretary’s report: 
Tay read the minutes from the last meeting and asked for a motion to approve the minutes. A motion was heard and the minutes were approved.

Meeting attendance is 127 people at this meeting
/
Student Awards:

Travel Awards winners:

WHOI Sea Grant Award:  Laura Windecker, URI/GSO

MIT Sea Grant Award:     Diane Charbonneau, Dept. of Geography, McGillUniv.

Presentation Awards:

Buck Ketchum Award (Graduate Oral Presentation):     Sarah Corman,

URI/GSO

      Presentation Title: Salt Marsh Mosquito Ditches as Habitat for Nekton and Implications for Restoration

Stubby Rankin Award (Undergraduate Oral Presentation):  Xuefeng Peng, Dept. of Biology, Connecticut College

      Presentation Title: Nitrogen Cycling in Sediments in Two Stretches of the Coonamessett River

Scott Warren Award (Undergraduate Poster):  Emily Crescenzi, Dept. of

Geological Sciences, Salem State College

      Poster Title: Grain Size Characterization and Soft Shell Clam (Mya

arenaria): Survival Rates in Selected Boston Harbor Tidal Flats.

David Dean Award (Graduate Poster): Not awarded (no graduate posters).
Treasurer’s report:

Ed presented the following tables in a PowerPoint presentation to the membership.

NEERS account reports:
	NEERS Account Balances (12/31/08):

	Checking (Business) Account:
$12,113

	Business-related CD:

           
$14,462

	Total Business Funds:

                        $26,575

	

	Student Investment Account: 
                        $5,983

	Student Certificate of Deposit:
            $27,798

	Total Student Funds:

                        $33,781

	






	All Funds (12/31/08):
                       $ 60,356


	2007 and 2008 comparison

	Total Business Funds (12/31/07):

$ 21,867

	Total Business Funds (12/31/08):

$ 26,575

	Net Gain:




$   4,708

	

	Total Student Funds (12/31/07):

$ 32,002

	Total Student Funds (12/31/08):

$ 33,781

	Net Gain:




$   1,779

	

	

	All Funds (12/31/07):


$ 53,869


	Donations to Meeting:

	AECOM/ENSR





$ 300

	CAT-1-Marine





   250

	Epsilon Associates




               250

	Gulf of Maine Research Center



   100

	In-Situ





                           250

	Mass. Audubon





   200

	Mass. Division of Marine Fisheries



   300

	Normandeau Associates




   500

	Salem State College




               500

	Salem Sound Coastwatch




   150

	Saquish Scientific, LLC




   250

	YSI







   500

	Total






            $3,550

	

	Donated Travel Awards:



	MIT Sea Grant





$ 200

	WHOI Sea Grant - 2 full student travel expenses

 _____


	Total Travel Awards:



             $ 200 +


Donations to Student funds:

· Ketchum Prize (Grad talk)


$   85

· Rankin Prize (Undergrad talk)

$   81


· Dean Prize  (Grad poster)


$   80

· Warren Prize  (Undergrad poster)
            $   91

· Niering Travel Awards


$   95
President’s report:

The president (Pam Morgan) talked about the upcoming CERF meeting in Portland and asked people to submit abstracts by mid-May.
Pam announced that the CERF webpage is being updated and that there is lots of information on the webpage relevant to students and professionals.

NEERS Spring 2010 – we are still looking for a host. We might merge our meeting with that of ACCESS, a Canadian affiliate society.  Pam also discussed the proposal by CERF to have a foreign CERF meeting on alternate years.

Pam asked if anyone would like to be the new Webmaster and stressed that it is a great way to do service to NEERS.  The Exec. Comm. will continue to look for a new Webmaster in the next few months.

Sara Grady is now the official Newsletter editor/writer and is on the communications committee.

Logo vote:

- A ballot of three different logos was passed around (see attachment).  The membership voted on a logo after a presentation by Eric Hazleton and Sara Grady.
Meeting adjourned.
Addendum:
The result of the logo vote was announced at the Student Awards Banquet on Friday evening.  The new logo will be a graphic of the NE corner of a compass rose with NEERS written on an angle in the NE direction (see attachment).  Erik Hazleton will touch up the image and make it available as our new logo from now on.
